

GARY R. HERBERT GOVERNOR OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
SALT LAKE CITY, UTAH
84114-2220

SPENCER J. COX LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR

April 24, 2019

Dear Junior League,

I am writing today to express my deep appreciation and support for the 25<sup>th</sup> Annual Care Fair in Salt Lake City.

The work your agency and more than 500 volunteers will do over the course of two days is invaluable to the health and well-being of our great city. By providing health care to underserved individuals in our community – regardless of race, socio-economic, or immigration status – you are helping in our shared goal of building a city for all.

It is my hope that you are able to reach as many people as possible during this year's event. As both Police Chief Brown and I have said, Salt Lake City is a welcoming city, and individuals who call this place home should feel safe knowing our role is to lift up and protect our residents – regardless of circumstance. Please convey this message to those you serve, particularly in the immigrant and refugee communities, who may feel a sense of fear or anxiousness at this time.

I know the Care Fair would not be possible without the spirit of generosity that exists in our community. On behalf of the residents of Salt Lake City, I want to express gratitude to the Junior League, the University of Utah, and the hundreds of volunteers who will undoubtedly change lives through their work.

Sincerely,

Gary R. Herbert Governor